Thursday, August 31, 2000





Professor John Ramsland


Dean of Arts and Social Science


University of Newcastle





Dear Professor John Ramsland,





We are the students enrolled in a social work degree who are very concerned about the way lecturers from the social work department have been behaving towards the students of social work. 





For years we have protested to the Dean of Students, NUSA and lecturers in this University who were willing to listen. Attitude, behavior and feedback from the staff of social work are intolerable. Many students were verbally abused in the class and rest of the students who attended the class have witnessed that abuse have felt abused as well. We can not talk openly or complain about the way we are treated because we would never work as social workers in Newcastle.





We CAN NOT and WILL NOT tolerate this any more. We ask you, as the Dean of Arts and Social Science, to get involved and protect us from the individuals who present themselves as social workers.





Our request would be to make a survey for all social work students, (as well as students who have finished or left this degree) and send it to their home addresses. In that survey we would freely say what our experiences are and with what we have had to muddle through to finish this degree. I ask you to not expect any of us to sign the survey, as most of us are simply afraid to identify who we are. The survey should be returned to you and in the end destroyed.





We feel that the treatment we are exposed to daily in social work and the way some of the students are treated is intolerable. We feel that NUSA and the Dean of Students can not meet our needs - as this what is happening here in the social work department continuously, is a job for the police not for the Dean of Students or NUSA. 





Can you PLEASE do something to prevent the social work department from continually treat the students of social work badly?  PLEASE!   


